  Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 
Minutes of the Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall on Wednesday August 20th .
Present :-  Mike Bosomworth (MB),  Jack Cairns (JC),  June Gallant (JG), Jane Ingham (JI), Chris Sidle (SC), Ed Stentiford (ES), in the Chair, and Lance Tattersall (LT).
Geoffrey Tatman (GT) was also present. 
 Apologies: Jane Ambrose(JA), Stephen Bucknell(SB),  Lyndsay Burns(LB), Ian Frankland (IF).
                                                                                         .                                                          . Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. 

ES, CS and JI all declared an interest in HNS – Whether to recommend to BPC, and then to LCC, some relaxation of the GB boundary. 
 Minutes of Meeting held on 18.6.14 .  These were approved. 
Matters Arising  JC asked whether any action had been taken regarding sites to be classified as ACVs. ES replied in the negative. 

 Report on Meeting between members of the SC and Ian Mackay (IM). IF had circulated details of the meeting to those not present and had later submitted these notes to Ian MacKay for alteration/ confirmation. IM had subsequently sent a number of minor alterations to ES who agreed to circulate to the SC. He read through the list at the meeting. 
The SC then discussed an important point raised by IM – the need for all recommendations of the SC to be put to the PC ,who should take the final decisions.

In particular, IM had stressed , it was essential that the PC took the final decision (based on a recommendation from the SC) on whether to consider for the HNS some relaxation of the GB boundary.  
Decision on timing of draft NP. ES proposed that the draft document should be produced as soon as possible before waiting for a final decision from LCC on their Core Strategy proposals. This met with agreement from those present. 
 Drawing up of an NP Production Programme  There can be no decision on this at present. 
 HNS – Agreement on whether this to be totally specific, partially specific with generic, or totally generic.  JC had e mailed fellow members before the meeting with preliminary thoughts on this and the following agenda item. He wished members to consider the relative importance they attached to the need for 55 new homes in the village in the next 5 years, as identified in the HNS. If this is considered a firm commitment, then they should rate the feasibility of each of the 3 SC proposed sites. His own view is that these are unlikely to meet the HNS in the 5 years. If this is the case, then 2 alternatives could be considered. The top 3 sites proposed by the recent village survey (arguably having more legitimacy)- the Catholic Church, Mill Lane, and E.of Woodacre Lane) could be included. The second alternative would be to redefine the Green Belt boundary.
IF (not present at the meeting) had e mailed his comments. Whilst basically agreeing with JC’s assessment, he believed that the 3 SC sites – Catholic Church, Triangle of land off Keswick Lane, and School site- should nevertheless be submitted to Cllr Gruen of LCC.  A further assessment of the sites identified by the village should be made and a limited GB release must not be ruled out. 
Geoffrey Tatman had also e mailed members on the same matter. He made a strong case for redefining GB boundaries on the grounds that they are not immutable, were defined in this area in 1984 as being appropriate at that time, and have already been breached in the cases of Keswick Vale and Castle View .If further land is released in this way it could provide  the potential for small scale development in line with the HNS. 
The SC agreed that they are committed as a result of the HNS to the need to establish, if possible, location for 55 new small affordable homes within the next 5 years. The problem is that this is not compatible with the strong village support for retention of the GB. 
LT argued that another point raised by IM - the need to discuss housing provision along the above lines with all developers- had been largely overlooked. It was agreed that ES would speak to IM about the best way of doing this. 
Suggestion from JC for a site to help meet the HNS requirements – JC gave members a map marking a small space opposite the School on Woodacre Lane which the SC could recommend as a site for housing. A section of it immediately opposite the school might be used for additional parking for the school ( an area which JG said had in the past been considered for school parking). Objections were raised to this. Two members of the SC , CS and JI) declared a Personal Interest . The main objections were that it was on a hilly site and there was a danger of its leading to further infill on this large site. 
Possible relaxation of GB boundary – There was much discussion on this and no agreement was reached. JC pointed out that by supporting development on the Catholic Church site we are already encouraging this. 
Reference of decisions to the PC. LT considered that , as there was no agreement from the SC on possible GB relaxation, the PC should be asked to take the decision. JG considered this would be incorrect from a procedural point of view. The SC should first  make recommendations to the PC for a final decision from them.

Need for Generic, Part Generic and part Specific, and Total Specific sites for inclusion n the NP – CS said he considered that there was no option but to agree to the second – part generic, part specific. No one else commented.  
 Response to Request from LCC for submission of emerging site information for their consideration. Cllr Gruen had offered NP groups the opportunity to suggest alternative sites before September 30th. Although it had previously been agreed to suggest the 3 preferred SC sites – Catholic Church, Triangle off Keswick Lane, and School – this was no longer desirable as there was now no agreement that these would adequately meet the HNS requirements.  
 Finance – Expenditure since last meeting and appropriate use of NP grant money There has been no expenditure since the last meeting and much of the grant money is as yet unused. JG suggested using some of this to obtain “expert” advice. The SC agreed. ES will first approach David Gluck of Aberford for his advice.  
 Any other business  . JC suggested that the SC should consider the letter sent them by GT proposing that areas washed over by GB should be taken out of GB and boundaries re-drawn to remove existing anomalies. GT spoke about the logic of such an approach. JC  said that the SC should agree to the proposal as it was sensible to put ideas to Cllr Gruen whilst the window of opportunity(which might no occur again) was available to us. He set out a proposal for recommendation to the PC along these lines, but this was allowed to lapse as there appeared to be no support .MB said that in his opinion the SC had made a firm commitment to protect the GB. They should therefore follow LT’s earlier suggestion of advertising the dilemma to potential developers/ landowners and ask them to put forward their ideas. Then, if this fails, it will be possible to say that all options outside the GB have been explored  and the SC might consider following GT’s approach. 
                                                                                                                                                            Date of next two meetings: Wednesday 17th September and 
                                              Wednesday 15th October. 
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